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Chartered in 1961 

Jan Caldwell - Sheriff's & FBI Spokeswoman, Ret. 

Erin Lump , ERWF - 1st VP, Programs 

Wednesday, February 22, 2017 

Concina Del Charro Mexican Restaurant 

890 West Valley Pkwy - Escondido, CA 

 

Registration starts at 11:00 am, 

Meeting begins at 11:30 am 

Cost $16 

For reservations please contact Debbie Lenson 

760-703-3613 or  debbie.lenson@gmail.com 

www.EscondidoRWF.com 
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Carolyn Wiggins  
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Jeanne Bunch 
Recording Secretary 

 

Mary Lopez  
Corresponding Secretrary 

 

Darlene Hansen  
Parliamentarian 

Jan Caldwell has represented both the FBI and Sheriff’s Department, explaining ma-

jor crimes, debriefing disasters and issuing public safety warnings through our TVs, 

newspapers and radio. 

She started her FBI career at 19, after graduating from Orange Glen High School in 

Escondido. She heard a radio ad selling a tantalizing, exciting career with the FBI. 

She applied and was hired as a clerk in the bureau’s San Diego office. 

She worked graveyard shifts and attended college classes during the day, graduating with a bachelor’s degree in clinical 

abnormal psychology.  

After college she applied to become a special agent and went to the FBI Academy in Quantico, Va., in 1980. She be-

came San Diego’s fifth female FBI agent.  

In 1993, after she’d been in San Diego working drug and asset forfeiture cases for a few years, then-Special Agent in 

Charge Bill Esposito asked Caldwell if she’d like to become a spokeswoman. 

“I said, ‘Not at all, thank you,’” Caldwell recalled. “Not that I had any disdain for the media. It’s just that I had known 

agents who had been fired for saying something they shouldn’t have. The bureau is very careful — and they have to be 

— in what they say.” 

She was assigned the role of media coordinator anyway. 

With virtually no training on her new job, Caldwell’s first foray into the news came quickly with the drug cartel shooting of 

Roman Catholic Cardinal Juan Jesus Posadas Ocampo at the Guadalajara airport in Mexico. The cardinal had died dur-

ing a bungled attempt by the Arellano Félix Organization to murder Sinaloa frontman Joaquin “El Chapo” Guzman.  

Her first on-camera interview was live on KUSI with reporter Doug Curlee in 1995, about the Oklahoma City bombing. “I 

lived to tell about it,” she said with a smile. 

Then Bill Gore came to San Diego to head the FBI office in 1997, just before San Diegan Andrew Cunanan went on a 

murderous rampage that included killing fashion designer Gianni Versace. 

On Sept. 11, 2001, Caldwell handled an onslaught of media once it was realized that two of the hijackers had lived and 

learned to fly here. The volume of calls was so heavy it shut down the switchboard, she said.  

When envelopes with menacing white powder began showing up at TV stations and government offices in anthrax 

scares, one came to the FBI in San Diego. It was addressed to another female agent but had Caldwell’s home address 

on the return label. That, and a few death threats, “got my attention,” she said.  

She retired from the FBI in 2006 and became the spokeswoman for the Sheriff’s Department, where she worked until 

retiring in 2016. 
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Claire plotner 
Escondido RWF, President 

 

  

The Republican Women’s Clubs were initiated due to encouragement from the Republican Platform of 

1872  (www.nfrw.org) 

            “The Republican Party is mindful of its’ obligation to the loyal women of America for their noble 

devotion to the cause of freedom.” 
 

It was our beginning.  
 

Fifty-three years later on April 12, 1925, a group of women met to discuss the formation of a Federation of 
Republican Women in San Diego County. In attendance at this important historic event were members of 
the California State Republican Party, the Republican Party of San Diego County and the California Re-

publican Women’s Southern Division. It was very controversial at that time.  
 

Mr. C.K.Fitzgerald “spoke of the dangers of women forming such an organization unless they were willing 

to be guided in political matters by the men.”*, whereas Judge Keene was very supportive. 
 

Our own club was founded in 1961. Our club has been recognized for service to our community in hu-

manitarian deeds as well as political involvement.  

Our women are active in religious groups, humanitarian groups, and in elected and appointed offices with-

in the government, the Republican Party, and the Federation. 
 

Within the Federation, we are working on our 2016-2017 NFRW Club Award. 
 

As of today we have 132 point toward our 2016-2017 Club Award. Club Awards are given in September in 
Philadelphia in 2017. Our requirements must be met by June. Together we will work towards the mutually 

decided goals for our local club. 

*Excerpt from the SDCFRW minutes by Mabel B. Simpson 

http://www.nfrw.org
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Happy Valentine’s Day ERWF “deplorables.” So happy to see so many of you at our    

first 2017 meeting last month, what a great turn out.  Thank you to those of you who  

approached after the meeting to let me know of members who were either celebrating    

a special occasion or not feeling well.  Let’s stay in touch with our Republican Sisters. 

“We must never remain silent in the face of bigotry.  We 

must condemn those who seek to divide us.  In all quarters 

and at all times, we must teach tolerance and denounce 

racism, anti-Semitism and all ethnic or religious bigotry       

wherever they exist as unacceptable evils.  We have no 

place for haters in America—none, whatsoever.”     

 --Quote by Ronald Reagan-- 

In light of current events, we should not just read bible verses for comfort, but live them, bringing    
heaven to earth by the way we live our lives. It is time we started standing up to those in Government 

and speaking truth to power. We're designed to love people and serve our communities ... 

Patricia 

campbell 
Chaplain 

We had wonderful participation in our 50/50 Opportunity Drawing 
at the January 25th meeting. The first prize winner received $60, 
with the remaining $60 going to help the Club. Three additional 
winners received nice gifts which were generously donated by 

Claire Plotner and Nam Yong Horn.  

  

Ways & Means welcomes any gift donations that members would 
like to offer to create excitement for our Opportunity Drawings 

and help raise funds for our Club. Here are a few suggestions: 

  

 Gift cards to local popular restaurants or stores 

 Items crafted by our talented members 

 Patriotic themed items, either decorative or for practical use 

Movie theater coupons 

  

Our Club is blessed with many creative women and I welcome 
your suggestions. Please feel free to call or email me if you have 
something you would like to contribute to help raise money at 

future Opportunity Drawings. 

 
Carolyn Wiggins 

Ways & Means 

 
Mary Lopez  

Corresponding Secretary  
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Name:  

 

Address: 

 

Phone:                                                           Cell:   

 

 

 
 

 
(First)                                                                                           (Last) 

PATRON 

 

Escondido Republican Women, Federated publishes members pictures in the newsletter, which is also available on the club’s web-

site.  

I, ____________________________hereby authorize Escondido Republican Women, Federated (referred to as "club" in this state-

ment) permission to release my name and my image in club photographs for publication in the club’s newsletter. 

Member Signature:  _______________________________________________  Date____________________________  

$50 Annually 

$15 Annually 

Republican women who support 
ERWF with or without active partici-
pation. Voting privileges. Members 
are also members of:  

   SDCFRW                www.SDCFRW.net 

Southern Division CFRW 
www.cfrwsoutherndivision.org 

CFRW                          www.cfrw.org  

 NFRW                        www.nfrw.org 

Republican women unable to attend 
meetings regularly and utilize online 
and e-mail access to remain abreast 
of issues and activities. Voting privi-
leges. Members are also members of: 

  SDCFRW                 www.SDCFRW.net 

Southern Division CFRW 
www.cfrwsoutherndivision.org 

CFRW                           www.cfrw.org  

 NFRW                          www.nfrw.org 

E-MEMBER 

$35 Annually 

ASSOCIATE 

REGULAR 

$35 Annually 

Republican women who support 

ERWF with active participation. 

Voting privileges. Members are also 

members of: 

  SDCFRW              www.SDCFRW.net 

Southern Division CFRW 
www.cfrwsoutherndivision.org 

CFRW                          www.cfrw.org  

 NFRW                        www.nfrw.org 

 (City)                                                                 (Zip Code) 

www.EscondidoRWF.com 

Elected officials, husbands, men, Republican women who hold membership in another Federated    

Republican Woman’s Club, and legally documented non-citizens.  Associates are non-voting members. 

Students accepted with parental consent.  

Welcome to Escondido Republican Women, Federated!  Please check the appropriate box below: 

22 

MEMBERSHIP  
Jenny Cole and Linda Lopez-Alvarez 

Happy Valentine’s Day  Escondido Republican Women, Federated Members!  We hope you received your 

Valentine’s Day card with the enclosed 2017 ERWF Application for renewal.  If you did not receive, please 

contact us to ensure we have your correct contact information.  Your 2017 ERWF Executive Board & Com-

mittee Chairs, are working   hard to ensure a successful year and this would not be possible without your 

commitment and dedication.  Thank you to those who turned in their application and to those who  have not, 

please bring to our meeting on Wednesday, February 22.  Please invite a friend to our meeting to receive a 

raffle ticket for a chance to win one of the 2017 Official Inauguration items.  Looking ahead, we are working 

on a few Membership/Fundraiser in the near future, if you are interested in participating please contact us.  

ERWF cannot grow without your help!    



JOIN THE ERWF  

Scholarship Circle 

ERWF’s Scholarship Circle was founded in 2016 to raise funds for its annual Charlotte Mousel Scholarship.  The fee to 
become a member of the ERWF Scholarship Circle is $100 annually payable all at once or in four monthly installments of 
$25.  An application form to join the Scholarship Circle is required.  All donations are acceptable and a Scholarship 
“bucket’ is provided on the registration table at all our luncheons.  Or, you may send a check to our Treasurer made out to 
ERWF and mailed to P. O. Box 1482, Escondido, CA 92033.  Please feel free to contact me for an application form or if 

you have any questions. 

Jeanne Bunch 
(760) 715-1919  

mjbbunch@sbcglobal.net 

Charlette Mossel Scholarship 
Jeanne Bunch 

(760) 715-1919 

mjbbunch@sbcglobal.net 

Deadline quickly approaching - Wednesday, March 1st 

www.EscondidoRWF.com 

ERWF is seeking graduating high school seniors who attend school in Escondido and who are interested in applying for the 2017 
Charlotte Mousel Scholarship.  Mrs. Mousel, 1994-95 President of the California Federation of Republican Women (1994-95), 
exemplified the dedication and commitment of Federated Women.  The recipient of ERWF’s award will go on to compete for the 
San Diego County Federation of Republican Women (SDCFRW) and the CFRW Southern Division's scholarships also named in 
honor of Mrs. Mousel.  The scholarship is awarded to assist graduating seniors who demonstrate the ability to think constructively 

on matters affecting our government and includes a 1,000 word essay on what the U. S. Constitution means to them. 
 

The application is a three tier process with monetary awards at each level (city, county & southern division) and may be down-
loaded from the CFRW-Southern Division website at www.cfrwsoutherndivision.org.  You may contact ERWF Scholarship Chair 
Jeanne Bunch at mjbbunch@sbcglobal.net if you have any questions.  Completed applications must be mailed and received by 

the Scholarship Chair no later than March 1, 2017.  A postmark is NOT acceptable. 
 

If you know of any graduating high school senior in Escondido, please share this information. 

mailto:mjbbunch@sbcglobal.net
mailto:mjbbunch@sbcglobal.net
http://www.cfrwsoutherndivision.org
mailto:mjbbunch@sbcglobal.net
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ASSEMBLY BACK TO WORK                                     
 

Assembly Speaker Anthony Rendon has appointed me to serve on six commit-

tees for the new two-year session.   
 

I’m excited to be re-appointed to Health Committee and address man issues 
important to my district, including access and affordable health insurance,    
Medi-Cal and Denti-Cal, clinics, mental health treatment and long-term care fa-

cilities. 
 

My experience as a city councilmember helps as Vice Chair of Local Govern-
ment Committee, involving land use, housing, infrastructure financing, charter 

cities, state mandates and other issues with major local impacts here at home. 
   

With five gaming of eight total federally recognized Tribal Governments in the 
75th Assembly District, I am re-appointed to the Governmental Organization 
Committee, with responsibilities over Indian gaming, horse-racing, gambling, 

tobacco, public records, emergency services and natural disasters.  
 

I will also serve as Vice Chair of the Arts, Entertainment, Sports, Tourism and 
Internet Media Committee, dealing with policies affecting the entertainment in-
dustries, tourism, arts and museums, professional and amateur sports including 

the regulation of athlete agents, and Internet media. 
  

I will continue to serve on the Joint Rules Committee, governing legislative rules 
and other matters relating to Assembly business and have been appointed to 
the Legislative Ethics Committee, which helps ensure the honest, ethical and 

transparent functioning of the Legislature.  
  

In addition to committees, I will continue as Minority Floor Leader working with 
my Democratic counterpart to help ensure smooth floor operations and parlia-
mentary procedure so that all key policy measures receive full and fair consider-

ation.   
  

I am looking forward to a productive session as I continue to serve the people of 

this wonderful district. 
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Thursday, March 9 
6:00 pm - 7:00 pm 

 
VFW Post 1513 

230 East  Park Avenue 

Escondido, CA  92025 

RSVP at (619) 596-3135 

Special Invitation for Escondido RWF 
for more information visit www.sen.ca.gov/anderson 

 

 The start of the 2017-18 Legislative Session reminds me once again of Mark Twain’s quote of “No man's life, liberty, 

or property are safe while the legislature is in session.”  
 

With one political party now controlling a “supermajority” of both the State Senate and Assembly, there are renewed 
proposals to raise taxes and impose more regulations. While some of these proposals have yet to be fully fleshed 

out, you can rest assured that I will do everything I can to fight for San Diego and Orange County taxpayers. 
 

In addition, I will continue to champion measures to make our communities safer. For example, I have reintroduced 

legislation to imprison sex offenders who cut off their GPS tracking devices, which the governor vetoed in 2015.  
 

The California Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation reports that 1,246 people removed, disabled or        
tampered with their GPS devices in an 11 month period in 2015 and 2016. With the recent conviction of a person 
who murdered at least four women in Orange County, it is more important than ever that we appropriately punish 

offenders who cut off their GPS bracelets before they do something more heinous. 
 

As always, feel free to contact one of my offices if I can be of assistance on state issues. My Laguna Hills office can 
be reached at 949.598.5850 and my Encinitas office can be reached at 760.642.0809. You can also send me an     

e-mail at Senator.Bates@senate.ca.gov.                                       
 

May 2017 be your best year yet! 

Sacramento Update: January/February 2017 

Senator Patricia Bates 

mailto:Senator.Bates@senate.ca.gov


Senate Bill 18 was recently introduced to expand the “Bill of 
Rights for the Children and Youth of California.” But don’t let that 
title deceive you. While it may sound as if it helps children, like the 
mandatory vaccination bill before it SB 18 will give too much 

power to the State to determine what is best for your children.  

  

I have always believed that parents are best suited to make 
decisions as to what is in the best interest of their children, and 
have fought to protect our parental rights from governmental 

overreach throughout my service in the legislature.  

  

While the current language of SB 18 is vague, its intent is clear. 
SB 18 would insert government between that sacred parent-child 

relationship and attempt to replace your values with theirs.  

  

Here is a video in which I shared my views on this bill: https://
youtu.be/4AiVkvemSWY. Forward this video to like-minded 
neighbors to keep the conversation going about who should 

decide what is best for our children. 

  

We must get out ahead of this bill before it’s too late. Please join 
our effort to defend parental rights and get important updates on 
SB 18. Visit my website at www.sen.ca.gov/anderson and click the 
yellow Senate Bill 18 button on the left to sign your name on the 

opposition petition. 

State Senator Joel Anderson provided certificates of recognition to 

congratulate women of ZLAC, a rowing club led by Anderson’s con-

stituent, team captain Keara Farrel, that has empowered women 

within the community. The ZLAC Rowing Club and the ZLAC Foun-

dation participated in the 125th “Woman on the Water” exhibit by the 

Women’s Museum of California, which ran until Sunday, January 

29th. This exhibit celebrates the history of woman on the water in 

San Diego. 

 

Click here to read more…  

Senator Joel Anderson is opposed to Senate Bill 54, which would 

make California a “sanctuary state”. The bill, authored by Senator De 

León, would protect criminals and obstruct local law enforcement 

from aiding the federal government with deporting dangerous felons. 

 

Click here to read more…  

 Thank you to the thousands of you that took the survey to make your 
voice heard on SB 54 which would make California a 'Sanctuary 
State.' 
  

The response was overwhelming and your position is clear. Like me, 
you oppose making California a sanctuary state that would shield 
dangerous illegal immigrant felons in our jails and prisons from de-
portation. 
  

Please sign this petition to officially oppose making California a sanc-

tuary state. 

 

Please feel free to share this with family and friends so we can 
spread the word about our effort to defeat this bill. 
  
It's my continued honor to serve you. 

www.EscondidoRWF.com 

CFRW So. Div. Board of Directors Meeting 

 
MEDIA TRAINING EVENT,   

March 1, 2017 

10:00 am - 2:00 pm,   

Cost: $35 

 
Pomona Valley Mining Company,   

177 Gillette Road, Pomona 
 

Tou're at a rally and a TV anchorman suddenly shoves a mic in your face and asks you to make a statement! Or you've been invited to call in to a radio program or 
web TV to speak about the Federation, Caring for America, troop support, elections, etc. What do you do? What do you say? How should you present yourself? 
What are the different techniques between Live and Pre-Recorded formats? 
 

Want to know how to outreach and engage the public using alternate media sources? Digital media can take your outreach to the next level with the right message 
and latest trends in social media.  Learn tips for creating an online strategy that will save your club $$ in advertising and public relations, and get your club's activi-
ties noticed. Plus, learn how to outreach to Gen Xers and Millennials, the future leaders of the Federation! 
 

Join us on March 1 at the Pomona Valley Mining Company to get premier media training! Meet the Washington DC team from The Leadership Institute, media strat-
egists and practitioners, and social media gurus as they educate and train you on how to speak, message, and present yourself using a variety of media tools-both 
traditional and digital. 
 

Topics include:  

 The Art of Messaging Through Storytelling by Laura Crockett, Toastmaster and Author 

 Public Speaking and Radio/Media Interview Techniques by Ron Nehring, The Leadership Institute and International Trainer 

 Live Interview with Elise Richmond as Radio Host for the Elise Richmond Show, 94.3 KNews FM 

 Digital Outreach by Gabriella Hoffman, Media Consultant and Sage Naumann, Social Media Expert 

 

Make your Reservation Today!!  

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/cfrw-southern-division-board-of-directors-meeting-tickets-316 

 

https://youtu.be/4AiVkvemSWY
https://youtu.be/4AiVkvemSWY
http://www.sen.ca.gov/anderson
https://lcmspubcontact.lc.ca.gov/PublicLCMS/LinkTracking.php?id=130754&eaid=272396&url=http%3A%2F%2Fanderson.cssrc.us%2Fcontent%2Frowing-club-receives-recognition-la-mesa-courier&tid=SD38C211682582
https://lcmspubcontact.lc.ca.gov/PublicLCMS/LinkTracking.php?id=130753&eaid=272396&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.abc10.com%2Fnews%2Flocal%2Fstate-lawmakers-pushing-bills-to-create-sanctuary-state%2F395196030&tid=SD38C211682582
https://lcmspubcontact.lc.ca.gov/PublicLCMS/SDInfo/einvites/SD38/157_Sanctuary_State_Poll.html


 
Legislative Update 

                                                                                                         Courtesy of Rosalía Zamora  
   

Senator John Moorlach (R, Costa Mesa) always has a 
wonderful breakdown of California's fiscal health that he 
releases each year along with Governor Brown's budget 
proposal.  Here it is for you to use and distribute as 
well!                 
 

Senator Moorlach's Notes on Analyzing 
the Governor's Coming 2017-18 Budget  
Proposal  
 

1. California's Net Financial Position California’s 
“net” unrestricted financial position is a $169 bil-
lion deficit ($4,375 per person) according to the 
most recent Comprehensive Annual Financial Re-
port (CAFR). 

 

 This figure should be positive for healthy organiza-
tions.  It is derived by tallying the state government’s as-
sets (monetary funds, investments, buildings, roadways, 
bridges, parks, etc.) and subtracting its obligations. The 
last positive position California had was during Governor 
Pete Wilson’s final term where the state had $1.5 billion in 
unrestricted net assets. 

www.EscondidoRWF.com 

Quotes from Justice Antonin Scalia……………………….. 

 

“Bear in mind that brains and learning, like muscles and 

physical skill are articles of commerce.  They are bought 

and sold, you can hire them by the year or the hour.  The 

only thing in the world not for sale, is character.” 

 

“God assumed from the beginning that the wise of the 

world would view Christians as fools...and He has not been 

disappointed...If I have brought any message today, it is 

this:  Have the courage to have your wisdom regarded as 

stupidity.  Be fools for Christ.  And have the courage to 

suffer the contempt of the sophisticated world. 

 

“As long as judges tinker with the Constitution to ‘do what 

the people want,’ instead of what the document actually 

commands, politicians who pick and confirm new federal 

judges will naturally want only those who agree with them 

politically. 

https://t.e2ma.net/click/o37cu/k0qqp6/cij6vd
https://t.e2ma.net/click/o37cu/k0qqp6/cij6vd


U.S. PRESIDENT   

President Donald Trump (R)   

Website: www.whitehouse.gov   

202-456-1414   

 

U.S. SENATE   

Kamala Harris (D) 

 619-239-3884   

Website: http://www.harris.senate.gov 

 

Dianne Feinstein (D)  

619-231-9712   

Website: http://feinstein.senate.gov   

  

U.S. REPRESENTATIVES IN  CONGRESS   

Duncan D. Hunter—50th District (R)   

619-448-2501   

Website: http://hunter.house.gov/    

 

Darrell Issa—49th District (R)   

760-599-5000   

Website: http://issa.house.gov/   

  

GOVERNOR   

Jerry Brown (D)  

916-445-2841   

Website: www.governor.ca.gov    

 

STATE BOARD OF EQUALIZATION, 4TH DISTRICT   

Diane Harkey (R)  

949-724-2578   

diane.harkey@boe.ca.gov   

Website: www.boe.ca.gov/harkey   

  

CALIFORNIA STATE SENATE   

Joel Anderson—38th District (R)   

619-596-3136 760-510-2017   

Website: http://anderson.cssrc.us/   

  

Pat Bates—36th District (R)   

760-931-2455   

Website: http://bates.cssrc.us/   

   

CALIFORNIA STATE ASSEMBLY  

Marie Waldron—75th District (R)   

760-480-7570   

assemblymember.waldron@asm.ca.gov   

http://arc.asm.ca.gov/member/AD75/   

SAN DIEGO COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS   

Kristin Gaspar, District 3 (R)   

619-531-5533  

kristin.gaspar@sdcounty.ca.gov   

 

Bill Horn, District 5 (R)  

760-806-2400  

bill.horn@sdcounty.ca.gov   

  

SAN DIEGO COUNTY DISTRICT ATTORNEY   

Bonnie Dumanis (R)   

619-531-4040  

http://www.sdcda.org/   

  

CITY OF ESCONDIDO MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL   

201 North Broadway, Escondido 92025   

Website: www.escondido.org   

  

Mayor Sam Abed (R)  

760-839-4610   

sabed@ci.escondido.ca.us   

  

Olga Díaz (D)  

760-839-4638   

odiaz@ci.escondido.ca.us   

  

Ed Gallo (R)  

760-839-4638   

egallo@ci.escondido.ca.us   

  

Michael Morasco  

R) 760-839-4638   

mmorasco@ci.escondido.ca.us   

  

John Masson (R)  

760-839-4638   

jmasson@ci.escondido.ca.us   

 

SAN DIEGO COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION  

858-292-3609  Website: http://www.sdcoe.net/   

 

Paulette Donnellon, District 4 (R)   

paulette.donnellon@sdcoe.net 

 

Rick Shea, District 5, (D)  

rick.shea@sdcoe.net   

ESCONDIDO UNION HIGH SCHOOL  

DISTRICT BOARD OF EDUCATION   

760-291-3201   

Website: www.euhsd.k12.ca.us   

  

Tina Pope, Area 1 (R)  

tpope@euhsd.k12.ca.us   

 

Bill Durney, Area 2 (R)   

bdurney@euhsd.k12.ca.us   

 

Christi Knight, Area 3 (R)  

cknight@euhsd.k12.ca.us   

 

Dane White, Area 4 (R) 

dwhite@euhsd.k12.ca.us   

 

Jon Petersen, Area 5 (R)        

jonpetersen@euhsd.k12.ca.us   

 

 

ESCONDIDO UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT  

BOARD OF EDUCATION   

760-432-2110  

http://www.eusd4kids.org   

  

Doug Paulson, Region 1  

dpaulson@eusd.org   

 

Joan Gardner, Region 2 (R)   

760-489-2663  

pcgpcg@yahoo.com   

 

Dr Joe Muga, Region 3 (R)   

jmuga@eusd.org   

 

Zesty Harper, Region 4 (R)   

442-999-5794  

zharper@eusd.org   

 

Dr Gary M. Altenburg, Region 5 (R)   

760- 975-1657  

galtenburg@eusd.org   

www.EscondidoRWF.com 

2017 Contact Your Elected Officials 


